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Meeting Highlights
· The Planning Working Group (PWG) had its first meeting on September 2, 2005.
· The PWG elected officers:  Chair - Bryan Guy of Progress Energy, and Vice Chair - James Manning of NCEMC.
· The PWG reviewed its duties and the two initial tasks assigned to the PWG by the OSC. Those tasks were:
· Develop a document that compares the current transmission planning processes of Duke and PEC for reliability and system expansion purposes, including planning criteria, assumptions and overall study processes.
· Develop a methodology and implementation schedule whereby the transmission planning processes of Duke and PEC will be integrated and synchronized with the regional coordinated transmission plan being developed though the North Carolina Transmission Planning Collaborative (NC TEPC).

· Duke and PEC described the sequence of activity for each company in developing databases, performing studies and budgeting.
· Duke and PEC described the transmission assessment practices for each company.  The PWG discussed the assessment practices to develop a common understanding of the similarities and differences between the two transmission owners’ assessment practices.
